
 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

14th July 2023 - Our “Value for life” is “Hope”.  

The value of Hope: "There is always hope. Psalm 73:26 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello  

Dear all,  

 

This is our penultimate newsletter of the year and have lots to share. Year 3 and 4 visited Liverpool 

as part of their Geography topic…as I was driving I could hear the children chat, it gave me such a 

chuckle when I heard the children singing the refrain of “Ferry Across The Mersey” and then stated 

that it must be old as their nanna had sang it to them, to which lots of the other children said their 

dads and mums had also sang it to them. I have to admit my mum had also sung it to me so I agree 

it must be old! They had a great time and loved the open top bus tour that followed. We have also 

had class 2 exhibition on rainforest learning, parents, carers, and children attended and gave the 

opportunity for year 1 and 2 to explain their learning…it was excellent, and I loved the rainforest 

facts! 

We were also celebrating French Day – wear red, white and blue or any of the above to celebrate our 

engagement with the French language. Merci beaucoup to Madame Buckley for organising. 

Year 6 were also selling products that they need to make a profit just like The Apprentice! More 

pictures to follow. 

We are hoping to complete our class dojo target Monday so we can confirm our whole school trips to 

Dunham Massey, it might be a wet one so we will let you know on Monday if we need wellies and 

will also text out if we need extra car seats on Tuesday…The children are so excited more details to 

follow. “Love never fails” 1 Corinthians     Mrs Mowbray 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

 

 

We are a church school…              

This week we have had a visit from Mrs Swinson our LDST Chair of Directors, she came                                                   

to share her knowledge of Harold Moody, who was a member of her family.                                                             

Harold Moody was born in Kingston Jamaica. He came to London from Jamaica in 1904                                                to 

to study medicine at King’s College, London. It is said that Harold set up his own GP                                             

practice, as a result of him being denied a hospital appointment out of racial prejudice.                                               

He became a well-respected and sought-after GP. He was an activist, and Harold’s                                       

campaigning work bought him to lobby the civil service, trade unions and parliament                                                    

to help improve race relations. Harold Moody has clearly laid the ground for racial equality. In 1995 the English 

Heritage put a blue plaque outside where Harold lived, in recognition of his campaign for racial equality.     He was 

a doctor, activist and leader.      We are proud of you. 

         

                                                                                                                            

 

 

 



 

 

       Learn, Love and Achieve, together with Jesus             

Great news our DFE Multi Academy School Evaluation letter is published. Please look at our website under 

parents and LDST information tab. There is lots to celebrate and the letter shows how all the schools working 

together is so beneficial to all. Our central leadership is strong and innovative, and we are all unique under the 

collective umbrella of LDST. Something to be very proud of.  

 

       

 

Our Trust’s Prayer 
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love 

grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give 

excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and 

joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, 

so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

 

Breakfast Club/Extended Provision 
May we say thank you to all our parents and carers 
for making their breakfast club and extended club 
bookings for September 2023, we appreciate you 
returning your forms promptly allowing us to 
organise our staff and registers ready for our return 
in September.  
 
Curriculum After School Clubs 
In September we will be running the following clubs: 
Tuesday – Gardening Club 
Thursday - Basketball Club 
 
These clubs are available for year 3 to year 6 and 
will be live on ParentPay on Friday 1st September to 
allow you to sign up for your child to book a place. 
Places are limited. A text reminder will be sent out on 
1st September when this is live. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PTA Summer Raffle – The PTA have been busy making summer hampers for a summer raffle for our children. 

parents, carers and staff.  Raffle tickets will be sold in class during the day next week for £1 per strip and Mrs 

Booth will be selling tickets on the playground for parents, carers, and staff. The raffle will be drawn on Friday 

21st July. There will be a hamper for each class and a separate one for parent/carers and staff.  Good luck.  

 

 

Pre Loved Uniform Sale – PTA will be 

holding a pre loved good condition school 

uniform sale after school on Thursday 20th 

July.  Why not come along and get some 

bargains and help raise some money to be used 

to benefit our children in school. 

 

 

 
 

ParentPay Payments – Important Notice 

Please can we ask that all ParentPay payments 

are made promptly for school dinners, 

breakfast club and extended provision. Please 

ensure these services are paid for in advance of 

using the service. Thank you. 

 

 

 

Important Dates List - Please keep your eye on the important Dates List – we have lots of fun 

events taking place next week for the children to enjoy before we break up for the summer. 

 



 
 
 

School Council / Talent Show  

  

Glazebury’s Got Talent auditions went very well, and the standards were amazingly high. 

This made judging very difficult, but we do now have our finalists. 

Grand Finalists:  

Reception – Whole Class.  

Class 2 – Spencer, Cora, Alex. 

Class 3 - Alice, Sophie & Jaxx, Lucy, Rory & Evan, Eva & Amelia.  

Class 4 - Emily, Joseph, Marco & Joshua, Sienna. 

 

We are really looking forward to the Grand Final on Thursday 20th July at 1pm.  Due to health and 

safety and the size of our hall we have produced 50 tickets, initially 2 tickets per family for the parents 

and carers of the finalist.  Parents and carers can contact the school office to collect their tickets, if 

there are any remaining tickets once these have been allocated, the remaining tickets will be open for 

parents and carers of all other children to purchase if they wish to do so. 



 
 
 

 
 

 

Reading Shed – If any parents/carers or if 

you know anyone who may be getting rid of their 

sun house or garden shed and are looking for a 

good home, please contact the school office. We 

are looking for a shed that we can convert into 

our new reading shed where the children can 

enjoy reading. 

Games, Board Games and Cards 

 If you are having a clear out and you have any 

good condition games, board games, playing 

cards, Uno etc that you would be willing to 

donate to our Breakfast and Extended Clubs for 

the children to enjoy we would be really grateful.  

Thank you in advance. 

Important School Meal Notice - Please be advised that the cost of a school meal is set to rise 

from £2.40 to £2.60 from September 2023, resulting in an overall weekly increase of £1 per child.  

 

This is the first price increase in school meals since 2019 as the council has prioritised supporting families 

in these times of hardship. Where possible, the council will continue to subsidise services where it can and 

are looking at support for those families that are struggling but are not eligible for free school 

meals. Further information on this will be shared in the new academic year.   

 

The three weekly rolling menu detailing each day’s main course and dessert, with the additional daily offer 

of a vegetarian option and jacket potato will remain in place.  The school meals service will continue to 

provide a high-quality service that delivers healthy, nutritious meals, caters for all allergens and dietary 

requirements, and is served in a safe environment on our school premises. We will continue to offer theme 

days, treat lunches and inviting families to join children for special lunches through the year.  

 
 

Birthdays Celebrated  

5th July – Thomas 

7th July –Joseph 

10th July – Olivia 

12th July – Rory 

13th July - Harley 

 

 

 
 

We have had notice that 

there maybe a wasp nest in the 

church yard area – this is being 

invetigated please avoid taking a 

short cut throught the church 

grounds until this has been 

cleared. 

 

 

 
 

The scout carpark on 

Warrington Road will be closed 

from Monday 24th July please 

take notice if you usualy park 

there when dropping off and 

picking up children from school. 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.7% 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 10th July 2023 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 92.9% 

Mrs Reid- Year 1 attendance 96.9%  

Mrs Reid - Year 2 attendance 99%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 94.1%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 100%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 90% 

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 98.1%  

Head Teachers Award 
Ninny 

for being so sensible this morning. Super learning. 

Alice 

for sharing excellent dancing skills. I am proud of 

you. 

Chloe 

for showing kindness and caring today. 

Charlie 

for sensible and kind behaviour to others, showing 

hope. 

Lucy 

for thinking of others when in sharing situations. 

Camilla 

for demonstrating kindness in action – how 

thoughtful. 

Freya 

for showing kindness to friends when in sharing 

situations. 

Theo 

for being a wonderful role model during Collective 

Worship with a visitor to school. 

 
Personal Development Award 

Tadhg 

for settling into nursery so well. 

Fynn 

for his attitude to writing. 

Betty 

for being a shining example to the class. 

Spencer 

for being a role model and all round superstar. 

Aurelius 

for overcoming his worries and joining in so well on our 

Liverpool trip. 

Evan 

for being a good friend to others – such empathy, 

kindness and understanding shown 

Belle 

for displaying excellent teamwork skills during 

DT day! 

Gabriel 

for showing enthusiasm and resilience during bread 

making! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Golden Tickets 

• Nursery – Charlie, Sofia, Harry W, Ellie, Esmae, Millie, George R for super tidying up. 

• Reception – All the children for amazing tidying up this week. 

• Class 2 – Alex, Annabelle, Guinevere, Jayden, Oscar, Betty, Elsie, Evie, George, Spencer, William. 

Class 3 – All class 3 for their super behaviour, enthusiasm, and great company on our first Glazebury trip 

to Liverpool! 

• Class 4 – Everyone in class 4 has a golden ticket this week. Well done. 

 

 

 

 



 
 


